RE: AB 1162 (Kalra): Lodging Establishments: Personal Care Products: Small Plastic Bottles - SUPPORT
The Northern California Recycling Association (NCRA) would like to express our support for AB 1162, the ban on single use hotel toiletries.  

In December 2018, the Santa Cruz County adopted an ordinance banning the distribution of single-use toiletry bottles in the county’s lodging establishments after December 31, 2020. This ordinance appears to be the first of its kind that addresses plastic bottles generated by the hotel industry. The author wants to apply a similar prohibition statewide.  We strongly support that effort.

A 2017 study published in the journal Science Advances states that approximately 42 percent of the plastic ever produced was single-use packaging that is then discarded.  Increasingly disposable plastic products have come under scrutiny, including small plastic bottles that contain toiletries in hotel rooms. According to the Wall Street Journal, “Billions of half-full bottles get thrown away every year”.  Many businesses and brands in the hotel industry are already phasing out these tiny plastic bottles in favor for refillable dispensers, and the California Hotel and Lodging Association supports AB 1162.  

The American Hotel and Lodging Association states there are currently 515,285 hotel rooms in California. This figure does not include smaller establishments, so the total is likely substantially higher. Last year, Marriott announced plans to install bulk dispensers in 450 properties, including high-end facilities like the Ritz-Carlton spas.  Marriott estimates those 450 properties will reduce the number of plastic bottles distributed by 10.3 million, or 113,000 pounds of plastic.

NCRA applauds the thoughtful elements introduced in this bill, and believes that AB 1162 will help reduce the tremendous amount of single-use plastic waste in California.

For these reasons, NCRA respectfully urges an AYE vote for AB 1162 from among you and your Senate Appropriations Committee colleagues.
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